


Employment of Full-time Instructional Faculty 

OIT-20-010 

Page 2 

 

 

 
the search committee recommendations to the appropriate School Dean with his/her comments.  The 

School Dean then reviews the recommendation.  The Department Chair should be prepared to make 

recommendations as to any special terms of appointment.  The Dean’s Office will then seek authorization 

for funds for an on-campus interview with one or more of the recommended applicants. 

 

The Search Committee Chair will contact the applicant to schedule an on-campus interview.  It is the 

responsibility of the search committee to establish a schedule of interviews and classroom visitations 

where possible.  The Department Chair, Dean, Provost, and President shall be included in the interview 

schedule.  The chair of the search committee shall confer with the Department Chair and Dean to 

recommend academic rank and salary. 

 

Student input is expected to be part of the search process whenever possible, either through membership 

on the search committee, or as input resulting from candidate class presentations, select group meetings, 

or other means. 

 

It is the responsibility of the President or his/her designated representative to make an offer to the 

applicant.  It is to be noted that the members of the search committee or the Department Chair are not 

authorized to commit state funds for interview expenses or to make a job offer to the applicant being 

interviewed.  Applicants who are offered positions and applicants who have accepted employment will be 

informed of the factors used in determining salary levels that are higher than the minimum.  A statement 

of the above factors will be included as part of an employment offer and as part of a new employee 

personnel file. 

 

When a finalist is selected and has accepted the position, the form of non-selection and all applications in 

the hands of the search committee are to be sent to the Office of Human Resources.  A letter is prepared 

under the Dean’s signature telling the unsuccessful applicants that they were not selected. 

 

All search documentation will be forwarded to the Human Resources Office at the close of the search, 

including search committee member notes and affirmative action records. 
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